CHERRYFIELD SCHOOL DEPARTMENT

SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

PLEASE NOTE THAT THE MINUTES ARE NOT FINAL UNTIL APPROVED AT THE NEXT MEETING.

A meeting of the Cherryfield School Committee was held at the Cherryfield School, September 9, 2014             with members present as follows: S. Tatangelo, M. Perry, J. Taylor, P. Duston. Also present were Principal Kathy Strout and Superintendent of Schools William Shuttleworth. 
The meeting was called to order at (6:10) p.m.

1. Pledge of Allegiance

The Superintendent opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.

2. Approval of the Minutes of July 15, 2014
The School Committee voted (3 to 0) to approve the minutes of July 15, 2014 as presented.
3. Adjustments to agenda

No adjustments made.
4. Public Comments

No public comments.
5. Presentations: walk through school to view upgrades

The School Committee walked through the school to view all the work that had taken place in the school and on school grounds for the summer. Mr. Duston commended everyone who worked to make all the improvements.
6. Principal Report
Mrs. Kathy Strout passed out the Principal’s Report for September.

1. Student enrollment is up to 120.

2. Students are enjoying the new menu. The garden vegetables are being used.

3. The Soccer season has started, first game will be this Thursday.
4. Cross Country season is off and running.

5. Open House is September 16, 2014 at 6:00 p.m.

7. Superintendent Report
Mr. Shuttleworth handed out the Superintendent’s Report for September highlighting the repairs and improvements that have been done over the summer vacation. He praised everyone for jobs well done.

He reported that staff focused for the two workshop days on the needs of our children as they work to improve student achievement. Work will begin on aligning our student reporting system with a standards based/proficiency based model for high school graduation.
Mr. Shuttleworth added to his report pointing out that Cherryfield School Department will be receiving $10,943.00 from the U.S. Department of Education, Rural School Achievement Program (REAP) to support staff development and supplies as needed. 
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Mr. Shuttleworth also added that Cherryfield School Department has been awarded the Fresh Fruit and Vegetable Program (FFVP) Pilot Project for this school year ($5,450.00). The purpose is to evaluate the impact on school participation and the consumption of fruits and vegetables by providing additional options.

Mr. Shuttleworth reported that efforts to insure all kids who were out of district last year are in high gear to get all Cherryfield resident students in Cherryfield Elementary School. Only 2 remain. 
8. PTO Comments
No comments.
9. New Business
· Resignation of Larry Brown

Motion Passed (3 to 0)
· Nominate Christen Bunnell as evening custodian

Motion Passed (3 to 0)
· Nominate Theresa Hamel as Administrative Assistant to Superintendent
Motion Passed (3 to 0)
10.   Miscellaneous Business

  No Miscellaneous Business
11.  Adjournment

 The School Committee adjourned at (6:53) p.m.

Respectfully submitted
William C. Shuttleworth
Superintendent of Schools
trh
